


Additionally, the influence of industry bodies, often dominated by major players with vested
interests, raises concerns about the proposed industry codes. There is a high likelihood that
these codes will create barriers for smaller digital services and impede competition. This
restricts the potential for new entrants to flourish and establish themselves in the industry. The
bill effectively grants the largest digital services the power to set their own regulations, resulting
in damage to smaller competitors through onerous regulatory requirements.

Furthermore, the bill's extraterritorial reach creates an unworkable scenario where foreign
entities, with no knowledge of Australian law or industry codes, are expected to comply. This
overextension of Australian law onto foreign entities risks alienating Australia from the global
Internet community, hindering competition and impacting consumers.

The legislation's impact on freedom of political communication should not be overlooked. By
designating certain political party viewpoints as misinformation, the bill curtails public debates
and compromises voters' ability to access the information necessary for informed
decision-making. The government-approved journalists and educators will enjoy preferential
treatment, while independent media organizations and bloggers will be subjected to complex
reporting standards and misinformation campaigns hampering their reputation. This unequal
treatment stifles diversity of viewpoints and undermines the democratic process.

I must emphasize that the proposed bill is incompatible with the principles enshrined in
international agreements to which Australia is a signatory. The Universal Declaration of Human
Rights guarantees the right to freedom of thought, conscience, opinion, and expression, without
interference from governments, regardless of borders. The bill's potential impact on religious
beliefs and faith-based worldviews raises serious concerns about religious freedom.

In conclusion, the Communications Legislation Amendment (Combatting Misinformation and
Disinformation) Bill 2023 poses a significant threat to the freedom of speech, expression, and
diversity of viewpoints that are vital to a healthy democracy. This bill disregards the valuable
perspectives of regular citizens, limits competition and innovation in the digital services industry,
and fails to recognize the importance of open and honest debates. | strongly urge the
Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts
to reconsider this bill and its implications for the fundamental rights and freedoms of Australian
citizens.

Thank you for considering my submission. | trust that my concerns will be taken into account
during the evaluation of the bill.

Yours sincerely,



